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It’s been quite a year here at CYC.It’s been quite a year here at CYC. 

Our Grounds:Our Grounds:
We had a large slip that came through in July from the hill 
behind our flying fox.  This caused some mild chaos as we 
worked to tidy up the left behind debris before our busy season 
began.  It has provided us with a lot of fill.  Kevin Gray has been 
working to shift this, drastically changing our paths around the 
flying fox area, making it more accessible for vehicles and 
spectators.  We were also offered some fill from road works 
carried out locally and this has allowed us to enlarge the parking 
area by our main hall.

The Office Build:The Office Build:
Our office build has come 
along in leaps and bounds 
thanks to many volunteer 
hours. We are just completing 
the Gib stopping and are 
hoping to be in by Christmas. 
Thank you to everyone who 
has helped out with hours and 
with donations towards this project. 

Techno Camp:Techno Camp:
We held Techno Camp from the 2nd of October to 6th October 
with 22 Teen boys in attendance. The boys had spectacular 
weather for this and spent many hours outside in strategic wide 
games as well as inside for computer gaming and computer 
programming lessons. Peter McGimpsey spoke at this camp and 
related the gospel through the theme of “levelling up” your life 
with Jesus. It was great to see new faces as well as familiar 
faces attending this camp. Please pray that God will continue to 
water the seeds planted during  this week of fellowship. 

and let us consider how to 
stimulate one another to love

 and good deeds, not forsaking
 our own assembling together, 

as is the habit of some,      
 but encouraging one         

 another; and all the more as
 you see the day                    
drawing near.                         

Hebrews 10: 24-25                          



Ministry Co-ordinator Role:Ministry Co-ordinator Role:
In August, Sarah Leslie was taken on part time as 
our Ministry Co-ordinator at CYC. She has spent the last 

2 months familiarising herself with the role and working with 
summer directors to help them with their programs for the 
upcoming camps, as well as working on promotional material 
for camp. She is ready to help you with any of your camping 
enquiries so feel free to get in touch. 

Upcoming CampsUpcoming Camps
We have four awesome upcoming camps for these Summer 
holidays.

 

There are still spots available on the Adventure, Boys and Girls 
camps so if you know young people who would enjoy these 
camps please refer them to our website for enrolment: 
www.cycwaihola.org.nz. 

We are also still looking for extra leaders for these camps so if 
you would like to be involved please get in touch with Sarah at 
the office. Also if you would like to be considered as a leader 
but aren’t available for this camping period please register 
your interest with Sarah and the process can be started to 
having you registered on our data base.

Leader Training:Leader Training:
We have just launched some training online. This is a great 
way to start your leaders training process at CYC. Contact 
Sarah for more information. 

For the word of the Lord holds true,
    and we can trust everything he does.

He loves whatever is just and good;
    the unfailing love of the Lord fills the earth.

Psalm 33:4-5


